Zion Women of NALC Meeting:  May 11, 2022
Present:  Nora Staunton, Rebecca Harvey, Chris White, Sandy Wierwille, Ruth Hoenie, and Pam Fledderjohann, Linda Yahl   
1.     Call to Order: Nora Staunton 

2.     Opening Devotion: Linda Yahl
3.     Reading/Approval of Minutes:  Sandy read the minutes from the meeting of April 13, 2022.  A correction was made on 8b.  Election of Officers will be in the fall.  Pam made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Ruth seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried.
4.     Correspondence/Thank-you notes: None
5.     Treasurer’s Report/Approval:  
        a. Ruth read the treasurer’s report and the balance as of 4/30/2022 was $3,208.28,   Becky made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read and Chris seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried. 
6.    Ministry Team Reports:

        a. Mission Action (Chris: NALC -Samaritan’s Purse ):  Chris reported Linda bought batting.  Sue Vogel will order book bags from Oriental Trading.  Ruth will start on Christmas boxes. Pam is working on diapers.  Chris got nail clippers and combs from Schwieterman’s.  Workday will be Thursday May 19, 2022.
        b. Spiritual Growth (Becky - Bible Study): Becky reported Wednesday evening and Thursday afternoon Bible studies will end in May and begin again in September.
        c. Mission Community (Chris – Agape, Crisis Center, etc.):  No report.
        d. Cards to Shut-Ins (Cheryl): 26 cards were sent to shut ins.
        e. Family Care Standing Ministry Team (Becky):   No report.  
        f. Kitchen Standing Ministry Team (Kathy Bishir, plus the monthly volunteer):  Kathy submitted a written report.  She bought Styrofoam cups.  Kathy has kitchen duty in June. 
        g. Prayer Shawl Standing Ministry Team (Kathy Bishir): Kathy submitted that no shawls were given out and there are 4 available.
             Kathy also reported that the Craft Junkies have completed their schedule through January.  June will be potting succulents and July will be wreaths.
        h. Flower Standing Ministry Team (Nora Staunton): No report.
        i. Altar Standing Ministry Team (Cheryl Macklem):  No report.
7.     Unfinished Business: 

        a.  We traveled to the kitchen to check out samples of countertop options with resurfacing.  We would like to see how much smoother they can get the sample and have a lighter basecoat to match our sink countertop better. 
         b.  Enyart’s in Coldwater gave us estimates for shades with installation of $27,684 and drape estimates of $36,733.  We are still waiting on an estimate from Gilberg Furniture.
8.     New Business:  
        a. Advent Breakfast: Linda made suggestions of Mary as a theme for the Advent Breakfast,  Nora suggested The Legend of the Candy Cane or the History of the Christmas Tree.  We are to think about who would like to do the program.  
        b.  Women’s Showcase will be in September for one Sunday.

        c.  Election of officers will be in September or October.  

10.   Adjournment:  Pam made a motion to adjourn, and Ruth seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried.  The next meeting will be August 10, 2022.
11.   Closing prayer:  We prayed the Lord’s Prayer.
                                        Respectfully submitted,

                                        Sandy Wierwille

                                        Women’s Council Secretary
